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January 2016
Principal’s Message
Well folks, we are in the home stretch! All of our teachers and support staff are working hard to make the last five months of the school year both meaningful and enriching for your children.
Our second term has now begun; however, if your child’s teacher requests a parent interview or you would like to arrange an interview to discuss your child’s first term progress, the dates are the evening of Feb. 10 and Feb. 11
60 Minute Kid’s Challenge
We are extremely pleased to announce that Brookmill won the fall challenge for the 60 Minute Kid’s Club. Please see the one page excerpt from The TDSB Mental Health and Well-Being Belongs to Us December’ 15 newsletter.
Please support your son/daughter as we head into the winter challenge of the 60 Minute Kid’s Challenge beginning Monday Feb.1’ 16. 

Fundraising
As has been advertised through communications home, we have embarked upon a very enthusiastic Fundraising program. Our goal is to raise the $6000 required to purchase a brand new sound and lighting system for the school. Thank you for your continued support!!!!

Our initiatives are as follows:
1. Monetary Donations (we have collected approx. $1100.00 to date.)

2. Item donations for raffle

3. Movie nights (Feb. 3, Feb. 9, Feb. 17, Feb. 23)

4. Dance-a-thon (March 4)

5. Cookie dough – more info to come soon!
Punctuality
Firstly, we would like to thank the parents who make sure their children are at school prior to the morning bell at 8:40 am and at 12:40 pm if they go home for lunch! 

Unfortunately, there have been an unusual number of students arriving late to school; especially in the kindergarten classes. It is a disruption to the school day when your child arrives late to class as instruction has already begun! This is not fair to the staff, other students or Mrs. Clabby as she is disrupted from doing safe arrival to let latecomers into the school. Please be aware that lates are tracked very carefully and on occasion phone calls home or meetings with parents are necessary to discuss reasons for being consistently late and ways to resolve the situation. 
Please make every effort to ensure your children arrives to school on time! 
Thank you.
Electronic Communication Coming!
Beginning in March or April, we will no longer be sending a paper copy home of our monthly newsletter. To be kinder to the environment and our school budget, we will be sending the newsletter and as much communication home via email. Thank you for your understanding!
G. McPherson
Parent Council
Our next school council meeting will be held on Tuesday February 16, 2016. This month’s mtg. will feature a presentation by:

Paul Davis
Social Networking Safety

Featuring Instagram, Twitter, Facebook, SnapChat, Online Privacy, Texting, HandHeld Devices, Cyberbullying, and More!
This will take place in the gymnasium beginning at 7:00 pm. and will be 90 minutes long. Light refreshments will be served and child minding will be available in the library.

The Parent Involvement Advisory Committee

We have an opportunity for 2 parents to attend a school council information evening on February 25’ 16. Please see flyer included for further information and let Mr. McPherson know if you are interested in attending. Please do not register unless you have spoken to him first. Thank you! 
Severe Weather
As winter comes and goes, so does the cold, snow and other harsh elements of severe weather conditions.
Outlined below is the TDSB Severe weather policy.

Please note that at Brookmill, we follow this policy in order to provide a safe environment for our students and staff.
SEVERE WEATHER - WORK WITH YOUR SCHOOL FOR STUDENT SAFETY
Occasionally, severe weather conditions may require the Toronto District School Board to cancel transportation and close schools. This may

occur before the beginning of the school day or, if conditions become severe, during the school day. To ensure the safety and welfare of students and staff 
during school hours, the Board Severe Weather Procedures will guide decisions and operations.

The safety and welfare of students is a shared responsibility. It is important for everyone to

understand how the Board operates under

unusual weather conditions. Parents and

guardians should familiarize themselves with the procedures and communication plan to ensure the safety of their children.

Keep Your Child Safe

In the event of severe or rapidly deteriorating weather conditions, please keep children at home if possible.

School Closures or Bus Schedule Changes

During the School Day

The decision to close schools is made by the Director of Education. Should schools close during the school day or transportation schedules change, announcements will be broadcast on the radio stations listed by 12:00 noon. If there is no

announcement about school closing before 12:00 noon, schools will remain open for the day.

Listen to the Radio or Television for School Closures and Cancellation of Transportation Services Before the Opening of Schools

School closures or cancellation of transportation services will be announced from 6:30 a.m.

onward on the following stations:

AM CFRB 1010

CFTR 680 News

CHUM 1050

CJCL The Fan 590

CFMJ AM 640

FM CBC 99.1

CKFM Mix 99.9

CHFI 98.1

CJEZ-EZ ROCK 97.3

CHUM 104.5

CFXJ FLOW 93.5

JACK 92.5

CFNY The Edge 102.1

CHIN 100.7

CIDC-FM/Z103.5

CILQ Q107 107.1

TV The Weather Network

CP24

CFTO

CITY-TV

GLOBAL-TV

OMNI TV

ROGERS TV

ON-LINE www.tdsb.on.ca

torontostar.ca
Severe Weather Guidelines for Indoor Recess
Please note that this is a TDSB policy.
Winter weather conditions sometimes warrant indoor recess, lunch and pre-entry periods for the safety of students and staff. 

When temperature and/or wind chill factor indicates -28C or lower, students will remain indoors due to risk of frostnip and frostbite.

When temperature and/or wind chill factor indicates –20 to –28C, recesses may be shortened to 10 minutes and lunch recess be 20 minutes depending on local conditions. Students are monitored for signs of frostnip, frostbite or difficulty breathing. 
CLOTHING – Please make sure your children are dressed appropriately for the weather conditions!
Traffic Safety

The Parent Council is pleased to announce that:

 Jim Karygiannis Councillor Ward 39

Scarborough-Agincourt will be at Brookmill on Tuesday March 22, beginning at 6:30 to discuss traffic safety issues. More will be sent home in Feb./March regarding this meeting. In the meantime: 
· Parking at crosswalks continues to be a safety concern. The traffic signs on Brookmill are very clear. Please do not park or stop within 9 meters of the crosswalk to drop off or pick up your children.
· The condominium complex across the street from Brookmill has complained that there are parents picking up or dropping off their children from this private property. Please refrain from doing this in future.
· There are still drivers making u turns on Brookmill Blvd. after dropping off or picking up children. Please refrain from doing this as it could result in a serious accident/injury.

· Please do not park in the bus zones! Vehicles parked there are illegally parked and make it impossible for school buses to pick up and drop off children safely.

Safe Arrival

As you know, the automated School Connects phone system has been up and running since November 2014. Please be aware that if you are contacted by this system, it is not the school calling. It means that either you have failed to notify the school that your son or daughter is absent or will be late, or have notified us after we have scanned the attendance sheets and sent the information to the system. If you are called, please follow the prompts exactly as indicated in order that the system only calls you once. Please be aware that failure to follow the prompts correctly will result in the system calling you until the prompts are followed as prescribed.

Thank you!

Whenever your child is absent or is going to be late and for whatever reason, please call the school to let us know. If we do not answer the phone, please leave a message. 
Please note that you must always check into the office first if you are bringing your child to school late. Failure to do so will result in the system calling your home for an explanation.

Jr. Kindergarten Registration

On February 4th we are holding our Jr. Kindergarten registration day. Please make sure you have 2 pieces of information with proof of address, and your child’s birth certificate, health-card, and immunization record.

 Pls. note that if your child is now enrolled at Brookmill in the Jr. or Sr. kindergarten program and will be attending Brookmill in either the Sr. Kindergarten or Gr. 1 program at Brookmill in September, they do not have to re-register.                                              
S.T.E.M at MacMillan
On Thursday January 7th, 2016 nine fortunate grade six students got an educational opportunity to go over to Sir Ernest MacMillan and learn how to program robots. When we first arrived some robotics members (also known as the fire bots) presented a wonderful skit about composting and how plastic bags are harmful to the earth. That presentation connected to our jobs as recycling monitors at Brookmill. After the presentation we were split up into two groups, Brookmill A and Brookmill B. We then got a chance to interact with other students from different schools and play some co-operative games. It was very astonishing how we all worked well together as a team even though we didn’t know each other. We all got prizes and a snack as a little treat. After that, we started programing our robots with the help of our mentors Wader and Akil. All of the schools competed against each other and Brookmill came in third place. Going over to Sir Ernest Macmillan and participating in S.T.E.M. was fun, educational and a highly memorable and noteworthy experience.

By: Lina Eltom 
(Grade 6)
Parent Interviews

Most Parent Interviews will be conducted Wednesday or Thursday evening, Feb. 10/11. Please note that Friday is a PA day, so regular classes are cancelled on this date.

It’s a Jungle out there!
Once again this year Brookmill students and staff will be presenting our annual school musical; It’s a Jungle out there! This heart-warming musical play will help our children see that the true meaning of happiness is not money, power and fame, but treasured friendships and life's simple pleasures. The staff and students will be working extremely hard over the next few months in an effort to equal or even exceed past production expectations.

The musical will be presented on one day only this year. The date is Thursday April 21st.  On this date there will be a matinee and evening performance. Please watch for further information regarding ticket sales in the next couple of months.
March Break
This year’s winter break runs from Monday, March 16th through to and including Friday, March 20th. The school is closed during this time.
EQAO

This year’s gr. 3 and gr. 6 dates for writing EQAO are between May 25th - June 8th. The exact dates our students will be writing have yet to be determined but will be communicated closer to these dates.
Upcoming Events

Feb. 3 – movie night (3:45-5:30 pm.)

Feb. 4 – Kindergarten registration
Feb. 9 - movie night (3:45-5:30 pm.)
Feb. 10/11 (evenings) – parent interviews

Feb. 15
- Family Day (no school)
Feb. 17 – movie night (3:45-5:30 pm.)
Feb. 18 – Jr. Ski Trip

Feb. 23 - movie night (3:45-5:30 pm.)
Feb. 25 - Recognition Assembly 9am.
March 4 – Dance-A-Thon
March 11 – Talent Show
March 14 – 18 – Spring break
March 25 – Good Friday – no school
March 28 – Easter Monday – no school
Please remember:
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READ EVERY DAY TO YOUR CHILD


 


HAVE YOUR CHILD READ EVERYDAY TO YOU





SHOW YOUR CHILD THAT YOU LOVE READING!
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